

P.O. Box 1393, 201 South Rosalind Avenue, Orlando, FL 32802-1393 Phone: 407-836-7370 * Fax: 407-836-7360 * Mayor@ocfl.net

May 2, 2018

Federal Emergency Management Agency William B. "Brock" Long, Administrator P.O. Box 10055

Hyattsville, MD 20782-7055

Via Fax Delivery: 1-800-827-8112

Via Email Delivery: sharon.echevarria@fema.dhs.gov

Dear Administrator Long:

Since my recent letter dated April 25, 2018, related to the extension of Disaster Assistance for the Puerto Rican evacuees to the Central Florida region, it has come to my attention that Governor Ricardo Rosello has requested the extension be until June 30th.

On behalf of the Orange County Board of County Commissioners, I extend our support of Governor Rosello's request to extend Disaster Assistance.

We respectfully ask, once again, for your leadership and action on behalf of our fellow citizens from Puerto Rico.

Sincerely,

Teresa Jacobs

c: Orange County Congressional Delegation

Rick Scott, Governor

Orange County Board of County Commissioners

Wes Maul, Florida Department of Emergency Management Ron Plummer, Orange County Emergency Management